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January 13, 2011 

United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Representative: 

More than one million members of the National Association of REALTORS® (NAR) 
remain steadfast in their belief that economic recovery depends in large measure on recovery 
in the housing market. Accordingly, the single most important contribution Congress can 
make to that recovery is to assure stability in the laws—particularly the tax rules—that 
undergird the housing economy.  

To that end, we urge you to cosponsor H.Res.25, a bipartisan resolution offered by Rep. 
Gary Miller and five original bipartisan cosponsors. It affirms the importance of the 
mortgage interest deduction (MID). The resolution expresses the sense of Congress that the 
MID should not be cut back, but rather that current law should be retained. To restrict 
current law in any way would undermine progress in the still-fragile housing recovery.  

The nation cannot emerge from its current economic distress unless and until the housing 
crisis has abated. Congress must do everything in its power to shore up consumer 
confidence in housing by reaffirming its support for the tax benefits that support housing. 
The worth and value of the MID must be preserved.  

People buy homes to satisfy many social, family and personal goals. The tax system facilitates 
achievement of those goals. The tax system supports homeownership by making it more 
affordable. Nonetheless, over the past year, some pundits have questioned the role of 
homeownership in American culture. Some have even gone so far as to say that the nation 
should reduce its commitment to homeownership.  

Those pundits are wrong. No single investment contributes more to family wealth and 
community stability than the purchase of a home. Similarly, nearly every State in the 
Union—and a majority of Congressional districts—has at least one community where 
second homes are the foundation of local economies. To change the tax benefits associated 
with any housing investments, particularly in today’s economy, would be devastating to 
communities across the Nation.  

Please join Mr. Miller and your colleagues in sending a clear signal that you support a strong 
and stable housing market and that you support the current MID rules. Please co-sponsor 
H.Res. 25. 

Sincerely, 

  
Ron Phipps, ABR, CRS, GRI, GREEN, e-PRO, SFR 
2011 President, National Association of REALTORS® 

  



 


